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Happy New Year
f'lay we w sh a I rcsidcnts a hnppy and prosperous 2019.

Turnpike Field, Green Lane
The Parish Counci has created a temporary gareway nto the
feld from Shropshire Street to give access The ficd has

become a popular area for dog wakers, especialy with its
publc foopath lln<s to both the cana and Green Lane. The
Working Grolp ol Councilors and residents has met on a

number of occaslons and wi I be holding an Open Even ng on

*:*-

willlfg ro mn<e a financia donation towards wor< to be

carrlcd olt on che fied. The Parish Coun.i wll soon be

conracting those residents who made this generous offer Lf

anyonc e se w shes to donate, please conracr the Clcrk.

New Councillors
Snce the ast Around Audlem newsletter chree new
Coufc lors have bccn co-opted. They are Lorna l'la!!hews,
Derrian E lis afd Pall Bnrrett.

Dere( was a past Chaiflnan and Vicc Chairman and wor(ed
tire essly as a Parlsh Councilor for 24 years. His death s a

sad loss to the vilage and su.roundlng area. We are gratefu
for the hard wor< and efforr he put in to improve Aud em and

are pleased thar Dere< was ablc to see the naming of
Mckelvey Way on !he Anwyl devclopnrent, a name suggested

by the Parsh Counc L

Thc Parish Colnc I has set ts precepr for 2019/20 at f50,000.
This is 410,460 more than the current level, prrcy to cover the
repayment of the loan ta<en our from fie Publicwor<s Loan

Board. The npproxirnate increase in rhe Parish Counci clement
ofthc council tnx wil be 25%,which ls as predicred whcn views

were soughc from residents on the purchase ofTurnplkc Fie d.

For a Band D propeny the extra amounL wil bc in thc region

offl0 to { 2 per annum. This depends on rhc incrcase ln.he
n!nrber of occupied pFoperr es in rhe last year Thc more that
are occ!pied,the lower the increase wil be.

Road Safety lssues
A request has been submitted to Cheshlre East to provide

a pedestrian crossing near tha cntrance to the car par< on

Chesh re Street. This is part of a wde-ranglng revlew of
highways ssues which has been reqlested by the Parish

Counc I fo owing the purchase ofTurnpike Field.

Parish Council Election
The dote for this is Thurs<toy 2nd Moy. An elecrlon
wil only take place if more than twe ve candldates puc .he r
names foruard, whlch hasn't happened for many years.

Altholgh che Parlsh Co!nci has a f!ll complement of
Councilors, new faces are always welcome.

p" l. rnd

Shropshire Street

to Cheshire East

using the fleld.

contro and picl( up any dog mess A dog mcss bin is to be
providcd near rhe entrance on Shropshire Srrcct.

ln April and l"lay many residenrs indlcated .hat they were



Lyn€tte Hopkins - 81 1529 Steve Boyes - 812192

Lorna Matth€ws - 8l 1826 Nigel Mottershead - 8l 1537

Parish Councillors' Contact Details
Geoff seddon. Chan - 8l 1282

David Higham,Vice Chair - 812069

Franc€s ary Christie 81 1340 Kate Down - 8T I 160

Tim Lawton - 81 1899 Dave Siddorns - 8l l0l2

ADAS News
At the Britain in Bloom awards ceremony in September
ALdem achieved the coveted Gold Award in the North
West Largevillage category. This was a result of a lthe hard
work carried out by a team of volunteers who planted and

wat€r€d the displays throughout the hot summen The
winter flower n8 pansies and bulbs have now been planted

to provide sorne co our durlnS the next few months.

Durinr November the ADAS Committee and vo unteers
were busy preparing for the annual Big Switch On event
which took pace on 30th November Santa arrived by
barge at thewhadand a large crowd enjoyed a truly festlve

evening. The big tree was kindly donated by Angela and

GrahamA linson of Hatherton Lodse and Janet Maughan of
Hank€ ow switch€d on the llghts- The ADAS Committee
wolld like to thank everyone who helped prepare for the
Bg Switch On and also those who sponsored the smal

On 21st December a large crowd Sathered in the Square to
sing caros and as usual Crewe Brass accompani€d the
singing. Santa distrlbuted sweets and the Lord
Combermere provlded soup to warm the s nSers- The
col ection rais€d over {400 wh ch wi I be used to rep ace

and mprove the lights for next yean

The ADAS AGl4 will take place on Thursday 7th March n

the Guide and Scout Hal at 7.l0pm. Everyone is we come
to attend and the Committee would welcome any
suggestions for futLre projects and events.

Following the success of asr year's Open Cardens it is

hoped that a simllar event wil tal€ place during the
weekend of l5th and l6thJune20l9. lf youwould ike your
garden to be inclr.rded please s€nd your details to: Vanda

Clemes vandam@rocketmail.corn tel Bll342, David

Latchford david.latchford@hotmail.co-uk tel 811567 or
email adascontact@gmail-com

Finally the ADAS Committee would lil<e to thank al the
volunteers who have helped throughout 2018 and
contributed towards a very successful and enjoyable year!

Audlem Voices
On the l4th December 2018 we presented the Aud ern

VoicesYuleride Concert along wlth our guests Crewe l'1ale

Voice Choir We so much appreciate our loyalAudlem and

beyond audiences who turn oLt whatever the weather to
gi'e us rhe r suppo.r rnd ercou.rgemerr. The eJen r I was

a great success enjoyed by a l. not Least by the choid

Paul Barrett - 8l I 148 Derrian Ellis - 81281 I

Your Parish Clerk is Belen Lopez Bloor - 07432 332857

or ema I a!dlempc@mail.com.

Parish Council meetings lvill be held in the Meetlng Rooms
adjolninS Audlem l'lethodist Church on Mondays, 4th February,

4!h l4arch ?nd I stApril 20 19, staning at 7.30pm. At the beginning
of each m€eting, resldents have the opponlnity to bring matrcm
of concern to the attention of the Pa.ish Counc . Everyon-" s

*ecore ro rray ald li$en for 1" re{ ot re nee i 8.

AWEG (AudlemWildlife & Eco ogy Group) is a smallgroup
of friends with interests in al areas of wldife and the
envlronmenr. We now have a full programrne arranSed for
2019 including six meetings in the Pub ic Ha lAnnexe,three
field trips, and a short break to investigate the widlif€ of
Anglesey (now fully booked). Our next me€ting is on the
29th lanuary at the Annexe at 7pm when Pau Bel from
ShropshireWi dlife Trust will tall( on frogs and toads of the
UK al we come. A {3 charye per person is made at each

meeting to cover costs and donations to speakers' causes.

AWEG events for the rest of 2019 inc ude: Martin Mere
trip in February,a talk on Hedgehogs in lYarch and a trip to
Dorrington Ha I farm in Apr L Details ofthese {and events

after Apri) wi I be posted on Audlemonline prior to each

event. Conract via aud emwildlife@outlook.com

SHRECK at the Public F{all
Shreck is coming to the Aud em Pub ic Hall for four days

ONLYj A never-seen-before stage performance of Shreck

wr tten and adapted by local and residentwriter Colin Cliffe

and performed by theAud em 5A cast, is set to tal<e to the
stage from Wednesday 6th February to Saturday 9th
February, wlth four €veninS peformances and a Saturday

matlnee pedornanc€. Tickets are ava lable by ca ling 01270

8 I I 743 or fromwi liarns' Newsagents, al priced at f 6 each.



Our next concert wil be in late spring / early summer
(date to be confrmed). An evening with che music of
G bert and Su livan.The cholr wil be most ab y supported
b/ 8 rc.r ioloiirs of G&S d qr r cior r'ld e.pe ience.

l'r1yo1e ir inrFresrFd ir oirirg rLe ( hoir: d deg ee ir rLs c
is defintey not reqlired, please feel free to pop into the
llethodist Church Hall where we rehearse every Tuesday

evening between 7.30pm and 9.30pm durng the winter
months or St James Church from spring onwards.You wil
be made very welcome. Our web page voices.aud em.org
gives more lnformation about the cholr incudinS a

contact details should you wish to speak to us.

ADAPT Highlights
ADAPTS Food Group hasn't been dle since the Saturday

marke$ fn shed in the aLtumn.

We had a fun so.al even ng and meal at the Lord
Combermcre and a crafdng session where we swapped

ldeas for creating decorations and snacl<s for Christmas,
r(lJdi18 ^ erLSs nad"'ror gird.r pi.k 19..

The annual app e pressing under the Buttermad<et was a

greaL success again and participants are now drinking the
resulting cider

The last evenr of20l8 was rhe Home lYade Christrnas sta I

in December, again held under the Burtermarket. A band
of hardy Food Group members entertained passers-by

with hot mulled apple iuice (saved from the apple pressing

event), Chrstmassy snacl(s and decoration ideas. though
we needed thawlng out by the end of the afternoon!

The Food Group meets once a month. We are planning

seed swap meetings and garden vislts in 2019 as we asthe
lsual Saturday markets starting n the spring. Want to jo n
us? Pease contact jane@day'star'theatre.co.ul<

Indoor Bowling
Short mar bowling is held in the Public Hall every
Wednesday from 2pm until 4pm fr-om lanuary until the end
of lYarch (and then from October to the end of
December)- lfyoL would lil<e to try it out, please come and

ioin us. Alyou need is flat soled shoes.

Audlem Methodist Church
ln Novernber we were pleased to welcomeYear 6 classes

fr-om Audlem.Wrenbury and lYadeley Primary Schools to
tal<e parr in our workshops on the rheme of
Remembrance, involving drama, craft, readings and film. A

enjoyed rhe memorabe and rewarding sessions and we
hope.o continue schoo invo vement with .he Easter Hope

Also in November the Charity Falr raised funds for all l2
organisations invoved, as wel as being an enjoyable social
occaslon, as was the December Festive Coffee l''1orning.

Loo<lng ahead, the hils around Audlem wi soon be aive
with "Th€ Sound of l'4usic' as we present a production of
thls much- oved musical in l"Iarch.*

"How do you solve a problern il<e l4ara?" wonder the
nuns of Nonberg Abbey abolt their free splrited young
postu ant. The solution: send her to be governess to the
seven chi dren of the autocratic Captain Von Trapp. Maria
soon wins the af{ection of the children and their father by
bringing music bacl< co the family' But rhis lsAustria, 1938,

and Nazi storm c ouds are gatherlng ...

The yo!ng casr will be supported by the rnuch-loved choiri
don't miss what is set to be a truly heart-warming
prodlrcton running from Wednesday 6th to Saturday 9th
March 2019 at 7.30pm. T cl<ets {5. Boo<lngswilbetal<en
by Jllia Parton on 0l 270 8I I 76 or email
proSrammes@audlernmethod stchurch.org.Li<
LThis is an anateur productian by arcngement with R&HThcotricols

Eurcpe. Ar'usic W Richard Ra,1gerc, Lyrics by Ascat Honnerstein tl,

Book by Hawaftl Lindsay ond Rlsse/ Crcuse.

Audlem Scout Group
After over a decade at Aud em Scout Group our Scout
Leader is moving on to a District role. We are now looklng
ro recruir a new Scout Leader andAssistant Scout Leaders.
Audlem Scouts are we I attended and very active both in

the District and the ocal community. They have a fantastic
meet ng halland exce lent eqLipmentfor alltypes of indoor
and olrtdoor activities, but the best thing about Audlem
Scout Group is the Scouts themselves.

Do you want to:
. Make a positve mpact on your lo.al community?
. Enjoy and redls.over adventure for yolrrse f?

. D€v€lop your own sk lls?

. Change lives?

. Help a yolrng person to fulfil their potential?

Then please get in toLch wth Cathle on 01270 812152.
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History Society News
We ended our 2018 programme with a nostalgic loo< at

various aspects of bygone tirnes in Cheshire through a

series ofshortlllms from NorthWest FilmArchives. These

included newsreel footage of a 1928 Cheshire Hunt Meet
on Nantwich Square and a WW2 study of children in a

ioca primary schoo. Presented by the Chair of olr
Society, Jeremy NichoLls, some were enhanced by

accompanied music recorded by Geoff Smethurst - a

thoroughly enjoyable evening.

Buttons" it told part
of the social history of
Audlem over 300
years through the
eyes of three local
families. lf you missed

this talk there is a

book now available to
buy.

We have a varied
ranSe of subjects and

outings planned

throughout the year so do come and join us. lt's just f3 on

the door or fl2 annual subscription. For more
information please see Diary Dates or contact Dorothy

Jones on 01270 8l 1814.

A Successful 2018 Season for
the Audlem Lass
Folowing a very successful 2018 season, culninating in the
arrival of Santa on the Audlem Lass into the village for the
Big Switch On at the end of November we are now
preparing for the 2019 season which begins in late

llarch/early Apri - keep an eye on Audlemonline and

other social media for the actual startlng date. The sailing

times will be l0.30am from Overwater Marina, with the
last saillng ofthe day at 4.l5pm from Locl< l5 anding stage.

These tirnes continue until the end of April when they

become the summer sailings of loam and 5pm respectively.

Don't forget that we also offer pre-booked mid-week

charters which can cater for a rnaximum of l0 people per

The Aud em Lass encourages new volunteers to join our
team and help us run this highly successful and enjoyable

service within our community. Are you interested? lf so

please contact Joe Hoyles at info@audlemlass.co.ul< or
07e80 727870.

Thank you from Audlem
Charity Shop
A very big thank you to all our customers in 2018. Your

help and support js much appreciated. We are on schedule

to donate f28.000+ to our local charities at the end of
March 201 9. We ook forward to welcoming o d and new

customers in 2019.

On Easter Saturday (20th April) the shop will be open as

!suaL. ln addition, there wi I be a gazebo and tables outside

the shop from loam until approximately 4pm for the
purchase of bargain jewellery and other items.

TAVA Advance Notice of Show
Orpheus on Saturday l8 l4ay at 7.30 atAudlem Public Hall

- further details will be available on Audlemonline.

Update Your Contact Details
The next edition of the newsletter wilL contain the
directory of buslnesses, organisations and clubs, so please

make sure /our contact details are correct on

AudlemOnline and delele any entries which are no longer
valid. Many thanks for your help.

DiaryDates...
February
2l History Society lYeeting at 7.30pm in the Scout

and Guide Hall. speaker: Tony Bostock on
"Cheshire Pubs and Pub Signs".

28 Turnpike Field Open Evening at 7.30pm in the
Public Hall.

March
7 ADAS AGI'I at 7-30pm in the Scout and Guide Hall.

2l History Society meeting at 7.30pm in the Scout and

Guide Hall. Speaker: l'4atthew Jones on "The
History of Bicycles".

April
l8 History Society lYeeting at 7.30pm in the Scout and

Guide Hall. Speaker: Dr. Diana Leitch on "Fletcher
l'loss and His Travels in Cheshire a.d Shropshire".

Our 2019 programme
got off to an intriguing
start with a tall( by

local resldent Dr Alan
Paterson. Entitl-^d

"Baptists

t

TIe ctosing date for items for the Spring/Summer issue is 10tIApril2019 tor distribution in May 2019. Please contact the
Idito., tennifer cope, oD 811499 oremail aronndaudlemnewsletter@gmiil.cotn


